# From the St. John Paul II Building Planning Team Feasibility Study Continues March 26, 2015

The architectural firms of Entheos and Kovert Hawkins have continued to work with the St. John Paul II Building Planning Team on our current feasibility study. The most recent meetings continued to explore the four sites that have been presented to the architects: the St. Paul Site, the St. Joe Hill Site, and the two "green field" sites, Silver Creek and Salem Noble Road.

In our last report to the parish we examined some of the assets and liabilities for each of the sites. In this report we will examine additional information about the four proposed sites as well as look at the financial projections for the complete project.

The Building Committee has discussed at length the fact that both green field sites have portions that are in the 100 year flood plain. However, the committee agreed that since there was plenty of space to build on that is not located in the flood plain, this is not an issue. Further, on the Silver Creek Site it is possible to raise the area in the flood plain so that it would no longer be. This area could be used as green space either with or without sports fields on them.

There was also discussion about which liabilities could be addressed and perhaps dealt with in a way that would no longer make them liabilities. For instance, some of the buildings on both the current campuses are not handicapped accessible. This is something that could be corrected so that it is no longer a liability. The two green field sites have the liability of "losing the history" of the two current campuses. However, that is something that we can control as we can find ways to retain the histories of the two former parishes and build them into the buildings at a new location.

One of the discussions centered on the question would we lose parishioners if we located on any site that was not centrally located (this would be all but the current St. Paul Site which is in the geographic center of our combined parish boundaries). Once again, the committee felt that this is something that we can work to overcome.

One of the chief concerns expressed involves the St. Paul Site. The Archdiocese recommends a minimum of 20 acres for all new parishes. However, parishes that are located in cities often have quite a bit less land than that. The architects stated that a minimum of 10 acres would be needed to meet our minimal space needs. This would mean trying to purchase at least 20 homes/properties around the St. Paul Campus. Building Team Members questioned the feasibility of doing so as in many ways it is an all or nothing proposition. Further, even if we were to get all the owners to agree, we would still be landlocked and further growth would prove difficult. There was also considerable discussion regarding the possibility of a split campus option. In this scenario, the Church would be at one location and the school at the other. This would definitely be at least a temporary solution if we were to choose any site other than the St. Paul Site. The original Vision 20-20 Plan called for a one campus solution eventually. However, a split campus solution could be done until we could afford to move everything onto one campus.

This led to a discussion about the idea of different phases. Michael Eagan, the lead architect with Entheos explained that this is the approach currently being used at St. Malachy in Brownsburg, Indiana. St. Malachy moved from their downtown location in Brownsburg to a green field site. They began with a feasibility study in 2000, commissioned a Master Plan in 2001, the Building of a Church was commissioned in 2002 and dedicated in 2008. The school was commissioned in 2012 and dedicated in 2014. A new rectory was commissioned in 2013 and dedicated in 2014. They are 15 years into their project and they still have phases to be completed. These include a Pre-School, Parish Offices, Faith Formation Center and a Parish Life Center.

Discussion was held about previous capital campaigns in each parish. St. Paul raised \$900,000 in the recent campaign to renovate the Church. Both parishes worked together to raise the money back in 2001 and 2007 to build the Activity Center, additional classrooms, and other renovations in the school. St. Joe Hill raised enough money recently to complete their portion of the land purchase.

To some degree, finances will dictate what we can and cannot do. The Archdiocese has a policy that before you can break ground on any construction project, half the money needs to be on hand and the other half needs to be pledged.

A question was raised as to whether or not the Building Planning Team was ready to eliminate any option at this time. They felt that it would be best to continue to present to the parish all four options. It was discussed that perhaps we need to plan for an additional information night for parishioners to come and hear discussion about each option before being asked to make a decision. This is being studied.

## **Architects Present Cost Analysis**

The old joke goes like this: How do you eat an elephant? The answer is: One bite at a time. It might be good to keep that in mind as we present information about the cost analysis given to us by the architectural firms of Entheos and Kovert-Hawkins.

We asked the architectural firms to give us cost analysis on the four options that we are considering as the possible locations for the parish. These prices reflect the cost for either completely new structures (as would be needed on the two green field sites) and utilizing existing buildings (where practical) on the two current sites.

The price ranges are as follows.

- Current St. Paul Site; \$20.8-23.5 million
- Current St. Joe Hill Site: \$23.6-25.6 million
- Silver Creek Site: \$25.5-27.4 millionSalem Noble Site: \$26.2-28.2 million

"I'm not surprised by the cost analysis," stated Fr. Tom. "I knew it would be several million dollars because other parishes have recently moved almost entire campuses and incurred similar costs." But Fr. Tom was also quick to remind everyone that this would be a phase by phase process. "Unless someone won the lottery and was very generous in sharing it with the parish, we would not do this all at once." He went on to say that this would be done piece by piece. At St. Malachy in Brownsburg, where they moved their entire campus from one location to another, it took place over 15 years and is not complete yet.

"We are building for the future of our parish and our faith," he said, "Let's also remember that if God is calling us to do something, God will help us to make it happen!"

A few weeks ago, Fr. Tom gave a homily about going as far as you can see. It might be impossible for us to envision raising 25 million dollars, but maybe we can see us raising enough to build a Church that can house all of us. If that is the case, we need to go as far as we can see, and trust that God will be with us then to guide us from there.

"I really do think that is the way we need to look at this," Fr. Tom said, "God is with us. God will continue to be with us as we move forward in this process."

The architects also presented some considerations for each of the locations. They are listed below.

#### Considerations for the St. Paul Site (\$20.8-23.5 million)

- ♦ The school is in pretty good shape but would require some renovations.
- ◆ The Activity Center could become mostly school with current meeting rooms being converted into classrooms to allow for 7th and 8th grades.
- ◆ A new church could be added to existing church.
- ◆ Approximately ten acres would be needed, but would be still be landlocked after that.
- Approximately 20 houses would need to be acquired (estimating \$120,000-\$150,000 per house).
- ◆ Could sell some of the property at the St. Joe Hill Campus to fund future building costs.

### Considerations for the St. Joe Site (\$23.6-25.6 million)

- ◆ Activity Center could remain with upgrades and a new school with 2 of each grade could be built onto it.
- ◆ A new Church, Fellowship Hall, and Offices could be built on the recently acquired land.
- ♦ The rectory, old school, and garage could be razed.
- ◆ The current Church could be maintained as a chapel.
- ♦ Cemetery would remain.
- ♦ Could eventually sell the St. Paul Campus to fund future building costs

#### Considerations for either Green Field Sites (\$25.5-28.2 million)

- ◆ All buildings (Church, School, Offices, Hall, Gym, etc) could be attached.
- ♦ Some of the property is in a flood plain, but this would not be a factor as there is plenty of land outside of the flood plain upon which to build.
- ◆ The green field sites have a higher cost because everything would have to be built new.
- ♦ We could sell some property on existing campuses to help fund the future building costs.